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Executive Orders
Executive Order 20-02: School Closure Period

Executive Order 20-02 signed on March 15, 2020

• Ordered schools closed March 18 to 27 to plan for distance learning

• Closure days still generated revenue

• Minimum instructional days and hours reduced accordingly

• Schools had to provide care to children of essential workers

5/22/2020 Leading for educational excellence and equity, every day for every one. | education.mn.gov 2



Series of Directives from the MN State High School League on 
Student Activities  (example below)
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Executive Orders
Executive Order 20-19: Distance Learning Period

Executive Order 20-19 signed on March 25, 2020

• Created the Distance Learning Period from March 30 to May 4

• Buildings closed for typical in-school instruction

• To the extent possible, telework must be allowed

• Expectation that all staff able to work would be utilized

• Schools must deliver meals and instructional materials

• Funding flexibilities

• Care for children of critical workers to continue

• Statewide assessments waived
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Executive Orders
Executive Order 20-41: Extended Distance Learning Period

Executive Order 20-41 signed on April 23, 2020

• Extended distance learning through the end of the 2019-20 school year

• Schools must electronically post distance learning plans and communicate them to 
families

• MDE and Minnesota Department of Health (MDH) directed to identify activities that 
could be done in-school

• Waived civics test for seniors

• Expanded funding flexibility

• Executive order 20-19 in effect unless explicitly superseded 
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May 8, 2020, the Minnesota Department of Education, the Minnesota Department of 
Health, and the Minnesota Office of Higher Education distributed guidelines for graduation 
ceremonies. The guidelines state:

“We know that many schools have considered ceremonies outside in stadiums 
or football fields. In-person social gatherings with people from multiple 
households, even in situations where ample space between attendees could be 
accommodated, does not comply with social distancing practices and introduces 
a great deal of contact unpredictability and increases the potential for disease 
transmission. These gatherings are not considered safe at any size and will not 
be permitted. Likewise, indoor graduations/commencement ceremonies will 
also not be permitted.”
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